THE RUTLAND LEARNING TRUST
MINUTES OF THE LGB OF WHISSENDINE COFE PRIMARY SCHOOL HELD 
ON 20 SEPTEMBER 2016 FROM 7PM AT WHISSENDINE
Present:
John Rawlings, Colin Miles, Meg Lucas, Alex Martin (Chair), Emma Studdert-Kennedy, Kate Bates, Helen Atkinson and Michelle Greening, 
In attendance:
Nicola Tyers (Clerk)
Apologies:
Phillipa Andrews, Clare Rowbotham and Nicole Topham.
These were all accepted.
	
	
	ACTION

	1.
	Appoint Chair of LGB.  Governors unanimously appointed Alex Martin to the position of Chair.

	

	2.
	Appoint Vice Chair of LGB. John Rawlings was nominated for the role of Vice Chair and governors unanimously agreed this position.


	

	3.
	Declarations of Personal & Pecuniary Interest.  None


	

	4.
	Strategic Overview.
Mrs Lucas circulated the Strategic Overview and gave governors a brief outline of the document.  Governors were pleased to hear that each member of staff was in a maths team or a literacy team and were keen to receive an evaluation report on the impact of this at the Term 3 meeting.

Governors discussed the social media that the school is using such as Class Dojo and were happy with the school’s approach to delay the implementation of this to allow parents to adapt to Twitter.  Dr Rawlings expressed concern that not all families are on social media and was keen to ensure people do not miss out.   Governors were keen to ensure help is available for any families struggling to access the websites.
Governors were pleased to hear that Mrs Gorman would be undertaking a course on Emotional First Aid and would be the lead for this across the Federation.

Dr Rawlings questioned how the targets within the Strategic Overview are measured and whether these are available to be audited at any time by governors.  Mrs Lucas confirmed that RaiseOnline would be reviewed and pupil progress meetings would be held for each child to see how close they are to achieving their individual targets.  The Intervention Map is then reviewed to audit these targets.

Mrs Lucas circulated the Pupil Premium Newsletter which would be uploaded to the website.  Mrs Lucas outlined the Expenditure and Impact for each child on the PPG and also the provision maps.  Governors gave their approval of this document.
Mrs Atkinson raised concern that trips are not always planned far enough ahead and suggested it may be better if parents were made aware of what trips were coming up during the academic year so they are able to plan payments.  Governors were keen to ensure that families were aware that subsidiaries were available if required.  Mrs Lucas confirmed that each class had a brochure outlining what trips were planned throughout the year.

Mr Miles agreed to take on the role of Pupil Premium Champion for the school.  

	

	7.
	Governor Action Plan and Roles & Responsibilities of Governors and monitoring activities.  The Governor Action Plan was circulated prior to the meeting.  It was discussed that the Chair and Vice Chair meet with Mrs Lucas to review the document specifically for Term 1 to ensure that the LGB was working effectively and supporting Mrs Lucas.

Governor Responsibility:

Maths  - Mrs Martin

English – Dr Rawlings

Science – Dr Rawlings & Mrs Atkinson

Section 48 – Foundation Governors

Inclusion – Mrs Andrews 
IT – Mr Miles

Middle Leadership – Mrs Martin
EYFS – Mrs Studdert-Kennedy
Working with Families – Mrs Greening
Governance – Chair and Vice Chair.

Health & Safety – Resources committee.  Dr Rawlings agreed to conduct a health and safety walkabout.

It was agreed that Mrs Bates would be take on responsibility of admissions alongside Mrs Lucas and Mrs Atkinson.

It was noted that the Instead Monitoring day would be held in Term 2 with further information and dates available shortly.

Governors requested that they receive the paperwork printed off for collection from the office and they were asked to email Mrs Bates if they wished to have paper copies.

Mrs Lucas agreed to look into the best ways to report on RaiseOnline and would confirm to governors whether it would be reported to a small group or to the LGB.


	ALL
ML

	8.
	Way Forward Action Plan Format (WFAP).  Governors were shown a copy of the WFAP and unanimously agreed the format.

Governors discussed how there presence should be handled around school and were keen to educate parents in the role of the governor and discussed whether this could be communicated via a Governor Newsletter.  Mrs Lucas, Dr Rawlings and Mrs Martin would meet to discuss this matter further.
Mrs Lucas outlined the School Monitoring Plan.

Mrs Lucas agreed to ask Mrs Fraser to send the login details to all governors.


	ML/JR/AM

ML

	9.
	Agree Dates for Meetings

The next meeting will be held on 16 November 2016.


	

	10.
	Training Update & NGA Skills Audit.  Mrs Tyers confirmed that she had circulated courses.  The NGA Skills Audit would be analysed shortly.


	

	11.
	Trustees Report.  Nothing to report in Mr Gooding’s absence.


	

	12.
	AOB

· Mrs Lucas was pleased to confirm that building work was commencing shortly.
· Governors were asked to ensure that they have a current DBS check and to see Mrs Bates if there is not one.
	KB/ALL



